
DEPARTMENT of ENVIRONMENT
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JOE FOSS BUILDING
523 EAST CAPITOL

PIERRE, SOUTH DAKOTA 57501-3182
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January 3, 2017

Bob Ball
H&R Salvage
25351 405th Ave
Mitchell, South Dakota 57301

RE: No Further Action designation for the former Dakota Salvage site located at 2421 West
Havens Avenue, Mitchell, SD. DENR File Number 2013.242.

Dear Mr. Ball:

The Department of Environment and Natural Resources (DENR) has reviewed the cleanup
and monitoring information provided by Geotek in reference to the contamination discovered
at the former Dakota Salvage site. Though the site has not been cleaned up to state soil or
ground water quality standards, it does not appear remaining contamination poses a
significant risk to human health or further risk to the environment. Therefore, DENR does not
intend to require additional assessment or further cleanup activities associated with the
identified contamination and are placing this case into the "No Further Action" category.

If future work is performed and contaminated soils are encountered, generated, or removed,
DENR requires the soils be tested and disposed properly. If future exposure pathways are
created or problems arise from contamination not identified in the report, you may be
responsible for conducting additional assessment and remediation. Please make sure the
ground water monitoring wells be properly abandoned in accordance with state standards.

If you have questions or concerns about your site's No Further Action designation, please
contact Kim Mcintosh of my staff at 605.773.3296. Thank you for your cooperation in
protecting the water resources of the State of South Dakota.

Sincerely,

Steven M. Pirner
Secretary

E/Cc: Tracy Michel, Geotek
Jeff Bathke, Davison County Emergency Manager


